MEETING MINUTES
September 8, 2020
7:00 p.m.
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Donald Bosworth



Motion Passes
Present:
Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Donald Bosworth
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Absent:
Richard Clark, Chairman

Meeting Minutes

Daniel Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from August 11, 2020, as written.  Second by Donald Bosworth. 







Motion Passes
O’Reilly’s Auto Parts – Plymouth Street

Keith updated the Commission on the installation of the new water service line for O’Reilly’s Auto Parts.  The job was labor intensive but went fine.  The job was completed by 3 p.m. that afternoon.
Discussion – Meeting Times

Charlie Seelig has asked all town boards and commissions who meet on Tuesday nights to consider having earlier meeting times.  This will allow the Building Maintenance department the time it needs to disinfect/spray town buildings to prevent the spread of COVID-19.  Donny said that he could make a meeting by 4 p.m. or later.  Danny said that he commutes and may have a problem getting back into town by 4 p.m. but 5 p.m. will probably work. The Commissioners suggest that Keith run it by the Chairman before making the change official.

Discussion – A T & T Phones

Keith was approached by the town’s IT coordinator to switch out the existing town flip phones for Firstnet flip phones.  This would save an estimated $100 per month.  Firstnet phones sturdier than the existing phones.  Danny is the only Commissioner using this style cellphone and said he does not want to make the switch.

Meeting – 50 Lillypond Lane – Lespasio

Paul and Michelle Lespasio were in attendance to request the installation of town water to their home.  Keith informed them that it will cost approximately $3,800 for the town’s portion of the project and that they will need to hire a contractor/plumber to install the line from the curb stop to the house.
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Meeting – 50 Lillypond Lane – Lespasio (continued)
For the installation, Keith plans to tap into a neighbor’s curb stop and extend the line around the cul de sac to the left side of the driveway as you are looking at it.  Mr. Lespasio stated that the electric line and well pump run up that side of the driveway.  He would prefer the water line end on the right side to avoid all the utilities on the left.  Keith agreed to that but reiterated that it is up to the homeowner to bring it to the house from there. 

Adjournment
7:28 p.m. 
Donald Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Daniel Bosworth 



Voted Unanimously
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

NOTE:    NEXT MEETING DATE IS OCTOBER 13, 2020
